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      Grand MasterRiders Jack #1961 Doris #2389 

GREETINGS!   

Fall is fast approaching and hopefully will bring 

with it some more good riding weather.  We have 

been very fortunate so far as the temperatures 

have been mild to cool.   It has been really great 

to ride when it is not so hot and when it is not 

raining! 

We have been to several meetings in the last 

month and got to visit with many of you.  We at-

tended Chapter C‘s Birthday Party on Saturday, 

August 17th and had a really good time. There 

was wonderful food, fun, and friends to visit with.  

There were 24 people there and the weather was 

too cool to swim, but there were other games to 

play after we ate.   

We were also fortunate to get to attend the Region 

E Convention in Norfolk, Nebraska the weekend 

of August 9 and 10.  We went to our daughter‘s 

house in Wakefield, Nebraska, which was 45 min-

utes away from Norfolk, Nebraska so we got to 

see her and our grandkids and still go to the con-

vention.  They had a great convention and we 

were welcomed by some old friends and made 

many new ones.   We got some new ideas to use 

down the road sometime and had a great time do-

ing it! 

Our own District Convention is coming up this 

month in Abilene, KS on September 13-14.  We 

are excited about it and are looking forward to 

seeing you there.  We have a lot of fun things 

planned to do so there should be something for 

everyone to do.   

Remember that Oklahoma‘s Convention is com-

ing the first weekend in October and we are hop-

ing that Kansas will have a good representation 

there.    

There are several chapters planning fall rides and 

hopefully many of you can take advantage of 

those rides.   See the Chapter newsletters so you 

will be informed as to their activities.  

Until next time, Ride Often and Ride Safe and we 

will see you down the road! 

 

Jack and Doris Schoeck, Kansas District Direc-

tors  
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KANSAS DISTRICT STAFF 
DISTRICT DIRECTORS 

Jack & Doris Schoeck 
620-341-0426 

 

ASSISTANT DISTRICT DIRECTORS 
 

Rick & Brenda Kistler 
316-259-8920 

 
 

        DISTRICT RIDER EDUCATOR                                         DISTRICT TREASURER 
                 Bill & Sheila Tucker            Judy & Ron Eggleston 
                     316-777-1052           580-269-1221 
 
              DISTRICT TRAINER                                                   DISTRICT NEWSLETTER 
             Marty & Ruth Dannar                                                                EDITOR 
      316-260-5272        Bill & Sheila Tucker 
                316-777-1052  
         DISTRICT COUPLE OF THE  
             YEAR COORDINATOR             DISTRICT COUPLE OF 
        Rod & Ann Gillett               THE YEAR 
           316-721-0638             David & Sherri McDonald 
                          316-650-3238   
 DISTRICT MEDIC FIRST AID            
               TRAINERS           DISTRICT HISTORIAN  
    Steve & Terri Bockhaus                  Brenda Kistler       
     Jack & Doris Schoeck                             316-259-8920  
 
     DISTRICT MOTOR AWARENESS COORD.       DISTRICT MEC 
                   Gary & Susan Drake           Janis Mooney 
                         785-828-4801             316-775-0211 
        
    DISTRICT WEB MASTER          FRANK PATTON AWARD  2012/13  
              Dale & Janis Mooney                        Bill & Sheila Tucker                                                                        
     316-775-0211                 
 
    Chapter ‘A’ CD      Chapter ‘B’  CD      Chapter ’C’  CD Chapter ’F’’  CD  
     Rod & Ann Gillett     Allen & Lee Ann Robertson           Ron & Marj Crawford        Gene Shannon 
 

     Chapter ‘H’ CD     Chapter ‘P’ CD                  Chapter ‘Q’ CD 
   Terry & Judy Mann                  David & Sherri McDonald                    Jack & Teresa Kistler 
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Chapter “H” 

Hutchinson, Kansas 
Terry & Judy Mann CD 

620-728-9320 
4th Thursday 7:00p.m. 

Sirloin Stockade 
East 17th, Hutchinson 

remotemann@gmail.com 
 
 
 

Chapter “P” 
David & Sherri McDonald CD 

316-650-3238 
2nd Friday at 7:00p.m. 

Derby Church of Christ 
225 N. Derby St. Derby 

In Fellowship Hall, South End of Building 
dlovessh@sbcglobal.net 

 
 
 

Chapter “Q” 
 Jack & Teresa Kistler, CD 

(316) 651-7423 
1st Thursday at 7:30 p.m. 

Pizza Hut 

 Arkansas City 

Actionjackson@wheatstate.com 

 
 

 
Chapter “A” 

Rod & Ann Gillett, CD 
316-721-0638 

Second Thursday at 7:00 p.m. 
  Hometown Buffet 

6820 W Central, Wichita 

rgillett@cox.net 
 
 

Chapter “B” 
Allen & Lee Ann Robertson, CD 

      (785) 979 4831 
   3rd Thursday at 7:00 p.m. 

      JTs Grill 
33255 Lexington Ave., DeSoto 

Allen.robertson1@gmail.com 
 
 

Chapter “C” 
Ron & Marj Crawford CD 

785-764-0626 
Third Tuesday at 7:00 p.m. 

Perkins Restaurant 
1720 SW Wanamaker Road, Topeka 

solpokbluesolpokblue@yahoo.com 
 
 
 

Chapter “F” 
Gene Shannon CD 

   620-735-4254 
    Fourth Tuesday at 7:00 p.m. 

     Pizza Hut 
      729 N Main, El Dorado 

drums@wheatstate.com 

GWRRA Kansas Chapters, Chapter Directors GWRRA Kansas Chapters, Chapter Directors   

and Getand Get --Together Time & PlaceTogether Time & Place   

Feel free to attend any Chapter meeting and introduce yourself. 

You will be welcome.  
Call the CD if you need more information about a Chapter activity.  

If you are interested in organizing a Chapter in your area,  

Please contact JACK & DORIS SCHOECK 620-341-0426 

for  more information. 
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RIDER EDUCATION BULLETIN BOARD 
  

District Educators                     Asst District Educators                                   
  Bill & Sheila Tucker              Jim & Carol Lamb 

      316-777-1052        620-545-8465  

 Life Grand Master #242 

 Life Grand Master #527 

  CE-KS-A           CE-KS-B          CE-KS-F            CE-KS-H              CE-KS-P               

Larry Mazur        Eric Wadman     Russel Harrold       Marv Ayres     Rick & Carolyn Stevens    

316-688-5696    913-219-6678   316-648-4714      620-241-2499       316-213-4630 

Another month, another article for your reading pleasure J 

I spent some time last month telling you about several events such as 

the September 13-14 Kansas Rally in Abilene. I spoke on the Level 

IV Breakfast for 7:30am Saturday and to sign up at the Rider Ed Ta-

ble Friday evening.  I spoke on the light parade on Friday night. Jim 

Lamb & I met with the police department and if nothing changes it 

will be an escorted parade. So I won‘t re-visit those topics with you! 

OOPS! I just did. 

 Rider Ed is going to copy cat the Oklahoma District Educa-

tor and have, for the first time, a cash drawing at the rally. We will 

have two ‗cash‘ winners of $125.00 each. Don‘t miss out on being a 

hundredaire. Is that a word? Can‘t give away a million so you could 

be a millionaire. Sorry L Purchase your tickets at the Rider Ed 

booth.  

I was sadden to have to cancel our TC (two wheel trailering 

course) scheduled in August because of lack of interest.  My apolo-

gies to the four that did sign up.  We will try again next year. 

We still have our TRC (Trike Course) scheduled for September 22, in 

Wichita. We have nine signed up so if interested please contact me at 

wtucker1@cox.net and I‘ll get you enrolled. We can have twelve 

bikes. Hey Co-riders!  You are welcome to join us and ride the exer-

cises. 

In March Kansas had its very first (and not last) Motorist 

Awareness Seminar and the attendance was great. Next year I will 

have another one. I bring this up because as many of you know and 

those that don‘t will in a moment, that the Motor Awareness Seminar 

is a required seminar for the Level‘s III and IV programs. Once you 

take it, it‘s good forever! J 

I was reading the Region ‗H‘ Motor Awareness Coordinators 

August article and want to focus on some of the concerns he ad-

dressed. I encourage you to read the entire article. Kansas has a 

MAC (Motorist Awareness Coordinator). Gary Drake is holding that 

position and is doing a good job as time allows. He also serves on a 

state board concerning motorcycles.  Kansas does not have any chap-

ters that have a MA (Motor Awareness) coordinator on their staff.  I 

would like to see the Kansas Chapters find a qualified person to work 

with the Chapter Educator in educating the public in a positive way 

about motorcycles. If you are interested in this staff position, let your 

Chapter Director and Chapter Educator know and they will let me 

know. Want to know more about the position? Sure you do!  Ask your 

Chapter Educator to provide you the job qualification/responsibilities 

information. 

One of my goals for 2013 (which cannot be reached without 

your assistance/volunteering) is to have a Chapter Educator (CE) in 

every chapter. Thanks to five chapters that have a CE. Not just a 

Chapter Educator. They are very good, dedicated Chapter Educators 

and I thank them for volunteering. I hope the other two chapters are 

searching for the right person to represent them as CE‘s. Yes, I do the 

appointments, but not without the concurrence of the Chapter Direc-

tor. After all, the CD and CE must work closely together. Sure would 

be nice to have seven CE‟s in attendance at the 2014 Mid-Winter 

Rendezvous Chapter Educators luncheon that I have scheduled 

Saturday noon to 1pm. 

I have a date, time and location for the requested „Road 

Captains Course‟ . It is scheduled for September 21 in Hutchin-

son, start time 8:00am. Class room portion will be at Penwell Ga-

ble Funeral Home on east 30th street.  

Please enroll by emailing me at wtucker1@cox.net. I will 

provide additional information at that time. We will be done in plenty 

of time to attend Scavenger hunt and Weiner Roast at Dale/

Georgeanna Tritsch‘s, ACD‘s KS-‘H‘.  

I‘m still looking at a possibility of having a  ‗Kansas Rider 

Education Ride in Weekend‘ this year.  

HEY! Got to go. Need take my District Educator hat off and 

put my Newsletter Publishers hat on and get the Kansas Winger ready 

for posting by my team mate, Web Master Dale Mooney. 

 

PRACTICE MAKES PERMANENT! YOU ARE WHAT 

YOU PRACTICE 

Do yourself and your loved one a favor! Take a Riders 

course! 

 

Bill Tucker 

District Educator 

mailto:wtucker1@cox.net
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Level IV Breakfast 
At the Kansas District Convention September 14, 2013 

 

The Kansas Rider Education Team invites the members that have earned         

their Level IV status to attend the annual Level IV Breakfast.  

 

When? September 14, 2013 – 7:30am – 8:30am 

 

Where? The Hitching Post Restaurant 

  100 SE 5th Street, Abilene, KS 

 

If you would like a excellent breakfast that includes, bacon, sausage, 

scrambled eggs, hash browns, biscuits & gravy, coffee, milk, juice, then The 

Hitching Post Restaurant is the place to be. 

   

To reserve a seat, sign up at the Rider Ed Booth located at the east end of 

the main building Friday September 13. Pick up your meal coupon for this 

event. 

SEATING IS LIMITED TO 60 MEMBERS 

 

We wish to recognize and thank Horizon Trike Center, Clarksville AR 

for co-sponsoring this Breakfast 

 

Bill Tucker                         Jim Lamb 

District Educator                                              Asst District Educator 
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 Kansas District Trainers  
Marty & Ruth Dannar 

   
I would like to start by giving a big con-

gratulations to the following for complet-

ing  the Officer Certification Program in 

July.  Marvin Ayers, Bill Watts, Janice and 

Chris Scheurer, Tom and Carolyn Colahan, 

Dale and Georganna Tritsch  all from chap-

ter H.  Rick and Brenda Kistler from chap-

ter F.  Harvey and Carol Owens and Sheila 

Tucker from chapter Q.  Kathy and Denny 

Chestnut from chapter P.   

Others who attended to review were Dale 

Mooney, David and Sherri McDonald,  Bill 

Tucker, Marty and Ruth Dannar, Garry and 

Phyllis VanBuskirk.   

Since this is no longer a requirement but 

requested it is awesome to have had so 

many who took a day out of their busy lives 

to come spend it with us. 

I would like to thank Jack Wagner for 

coming to Kansas and giving us the class.  

We could not have done it without him.  

Thanks again Jack.   

Starting in 2014 we will be offering more 

leadership classes.  It is unclear if we will 

be doing half day classes or more intense 

ones at monthly meetings.  Several chap-

ters have decided to go for chapter of the 

year.  Classes are only a small part of what 

it takes to achieve this goal.  However, we 

want to support them in any way that we 

can.  Let us see how we can make this a 

friendly competition here in Kansas.   

We will have two classes at the coming 

convention.  On Friday we will offer one 

called Smart Moves from 11 to noon.  Then 

from 2 to 3 we will take on Public Speaking 

101.  There will be no LTP classes on Sat-

urday.  However, you will have a few rider 

education classes to attend on Saturday.  

 

Ruth and Marty Dannar 

Kansas Leadership Trainer 
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BY THE BOOK 
By: Jack Wagner 

Region H Trainer 
 

 

―By the Book‖ articles are intended to help familiarize GWRRA Volunteer Leaders and Members with the poli-

cies, procedures, and information contained in the GWRRA Officer‘s Handbook (OHB). A Copy of the Officer‘s  

Handbook can be found at the following Internet website: www.gwrra.org/oconnect/officerhandabook.html   

                                                Please feel free to reprint these articles in Region, District, or Chapter newsletters. 

 

Statement of Purpose 

or 

Why Are We Here? 
 

Every organization or business should have a mission statement as well as a statement of 

purpose.  While being similar, they are different.  A mission statement should answer the 

question 'what do we do and who do we do it for?'.  The statement of purpose answers the 

question 'why do we do what we do?'.  The statement of purpose contained in the Officer 

Handbook includes pieces of the mission and sums it up very succinctly to answer the 

questions of 'what do we do and for whom' as well as 'why we do it'. 

   

―GWRRA is an informal educational, social organization of proud, unique and spe-

cial people – Gold Wing Owners.  It was formed for people to exchange ideas, share 

safety information relating to motorcycling and motorcyclists, educate the non-

motorcycling public concerning motorcycling problems and participate in im-

promptu rides.   In addition, it supports the Motorcycle Safety Foundation (MSF) 

and assists all motorcyclists in achieving and/or improving public acceptance of 

motorcyclists.  GWRRA is a family-oriented organization, without political or reli-

gious affiliations or influence and supports civic, local, police, charity, and govern-

ment organizations.  GWRRA publishes and distributes Wing World and other media 

that will inform, educate, entertain and enlighten our Members and Officers‖. 

 

Hard to believe that everything we do can be distilled into one paragraph from the Officer 

Handbook.  Putting that paragraph into actions is where all of the FUN happens. 

 

The more you know, the better it gets! 

 

Jack Wagner 

Region H Trainer 
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  Bill & Dea Ann Gray 

  Region „H‟ Directors  

 

 
GOLD WING RESTAURANT REVIEW ASSOCIATION 

  

We‘ve all heard it! We laugh about it! As I look at chapter calendars around the Region, 

we seem to live it! It‘s been said that some groups ride from bar to bar, while Gold 

Wingers ride from Braum‘s to Braum‘s. 

Most chapters plan ―dinner rides‖ weekly. After a while, members start to pick and 

choose their rides based on the restaurant. Does that sound familiar? How many of you 

have planned a dinner ride to a restaurant thirty minutes from your gathering 

place?  Let‘s think about this……Is your priority the restaurant or the ride?  Some ―old 

timers‖ told me a while back that it was nothing to jump on the bike in Tulsa and have 

lunch in Amarillo, TX. They would have dinner in Wichita, Kansas and be home by 10pm. 

Now THAT was a dinner ride!! NO, IT WAS A RIDE THAT INCLUDED DINNER!  

We have members drop out of chapters and GWRRA altogether because ―the chapter 

does not ride enough!‖  Maybe we need more ―rides that include dinner!‖ I suggest that 

during your next planning meeting, think about roads to ride and places to see rather 

than what restaurant to eat in. Put some food in a cooler and have a picnic somewhere 

along the way. GOLD WING RESTAURANT REVIEW ASSOCIATION? No, it‘s GOLD 

WING ROAD RIDERS ASSOCIATION!!  

  

Let‘s Ride!!          

  

Bill & Dea Ann Gray 

GWRRA  

Region H Director 

918-231-9371 cell 
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MEMBERSHIP ENHANCEMENT NOTES 

JERE & MAURINE PYBURN 

 

WHAT HAPPENED TO THE FUN? 
 

In the last two Region Newsletters we have discussed Communication and 

Education as great tools for both Recruitment and Retention. This month 

we would like to add another important tool. The placement of the word 

Fun in Our GWRRA Motto “Friends for Fun, Safety & Knowledge” lets us 

know how important Fun is to our Association. Our monthly gatherings 

can sometimes become dull when no fun is injected into the get- to-

gether. Many members ride/drive a long distance to attend these gath-

erings and sometimes leave wondering “where was the fun”?  “why did I 

bother to go”? “is that all there is”? 

Reports on rides, 50/50 drawings, Rider Ed talks and MEP information  

are all very important but why not add a little more to your meetings 

with some of the following; members participating in games, have an 

outside speaker, friendly competitions within the Chapter or with other 

Chapters, recognition of member accomplishments both within the or-

ganization and in the outside world,  awards for attendance, high mile-

age, wearing Chapter Shirt, vests, etc. For more ideas on fun activities, 

go to the Membership Enhancement page on the GWRRA website. You 

may be surprised at the response you will have by adding a little some-

thing new to the agenda.  

Let‟s do our best to see that our members have a great and fun experi-

ence any time they attend a GWRRA event. 

Friends for Fun, Safety and Knowledge 

Jere & Maurine Pyburn 
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Chapter AChapter A  ––   WichitaWichita   

www.geocities.com/gwrrachaptera  

 

 

Chapter Directors                                   
Rod & Ann Gillett 
 316-721-0638 

Asst. Chapter Director             
 Marty & Ruth Dannar    
      316-260-5272 

   Newsletter Editors 
         Mary Mazur 
        316-688-5696 

Chapter Educator  
Larry & Mary Mazur 
        316-688-5696 

      Phone Tree 
  Rod & Ann Gillett 
       316-721-0638 

Chapter Treasurer 
      Jerold Shook 

 

Chapter Historian 

 

 

      Chapter Couple 

Steve & Terri Bockhaus 
          316-772-6603 

      
      
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                       

        

 

Well we‘ve made it to September and we haven‘t drowned 

yet (although some of you may have come close) I‘m not go-

ing to complain too much because we really needed the 

moister but it sure cut down on  how much time everyone 

got to ride their bikes. The good news is that the rain 

stopped long enough for some of us to go on Marty‘s Magical 

Mystery Tour which was a really good ride.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
(Terri getting ready for the ride)   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 
(Flunky waiting to go)  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                   (  Marty giving a safety talk before we start ) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                   (Bob, Rick, Marty & Larry waiting to leave)  
 

The rules were that everyone was going to get a chance to 

lead and whoever was the lead bike got to choose which di-

rection we went as long as he/she lead for at least 10 miles 

and he/she had to make at least 1 left turn and 1 right turn.  

 

 

                                           Next Page 

 
 

http://www.geocities.com/gwrrachaptera
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KS-A Continued 

 

We had 11 bikes show up for this ride & it was quite the 

mystery as to where we would ride and where we would end 

up and we ended up riding on roads a lot of us had never 

been on before.  We went to the southeast of Wichita 

which was an area of Kansas that had seen a lot of rain the 

week before, and although we saw lots of water in the 

creeks & rivers none of it was covering any of the roads we 

were on.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
(Standing around letting while lunch settles before we head back out 

on the road) 

We stopped at a park in Arkansas City for a nice sack lunch. 

Then it was time to head back towards home...Sorry to say 

that not everyone got a chance to lead the group but there 

is always the next ride…So if you did not get a chance to go 

on this Magical Mystery Ride please make plans to go next 

year it will be a ride that you will enjoy…even if you don‘t 

know where you will end up.  

The next big news we have to talk about is that Kansas now 

has a drill team…The Twisters. The team has gotten to-

gether each weekend to learn and practice the routine and 

here are a few pictures to show you some of what we are 

doing  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(Papa duck leading the little ducklings ☺) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(They were trying to watch a video of one of their run through & were 

using the sign to block the light…but I‘ll let you make up your own 

caption) 

 

                                                    Next Page 
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KS-A Continued 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
(Here‘s a riddle for you…how many riders does it take to fix 1 CB ra-

dio?) 

So please make plans to come see the team at their 1st ever 

performance which will be at the convention up in Abilene. I 

believe they will be putting on their show on Saturday morn-

ing but I‘m not sure of the time or location so check the 

schedule and come cheer these riders on…they‘ve worked 

hard on this and I know that you will enjoy the show.  

So here is the calendar of some things to look forward to in 

September, it‘s a busy month so here‘s hoping you can attend 

some if not all of it… 

 

Sept 8th. State Fair – this is our chance to show off our bikes 

and attend the fair…keep watch for an e-mail with ride infor-

mation 

 

Sept 12th this month‘s meeting has been canceled due to the 

state convention starting the next day…if you get to Abilene 

on Thursday check with Ron & Ann about the meeting they 

may hold up there 

 

Sept 13th & 14th Kansas State Convention in Abilene 

Sept 19th Chapter dinner ride – Dennis Joynt is in charge of 

this one 

 

Sept 22nd Trike Course (to enroll contact Bill Tucker) 

 

Sept 27th 28th & 29th Chapter Campout @ Fall River the site 

is East Dam Site below Fall River Dam…everyone in every 

chapter is invited to attend.  

 

That‘s all for now…hope to see you at the convention 

Mary Mazur… 
Newsletter editor 
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                  Chapter B Chapter B ––  DeSotoDeSoto   

Chapter Director         Ass‟t Chapter Director     Chapter Educator    Chapter Treasurer 

Allen & Lee Ann Robertson      Paula Aiken                                             Ed James               

           785-979-4831                   785-842-8503              Pending          816-225-2679    

    Chapter Couple 

Johnnie & Sharon Crow 

    913-422-6647                                                           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 The past month has been a busy one for Chapter B as we 

have traveled far and wide.  Mary Rose Enderle and Bogie 

Bogenrife led the group on an extended breakfast ride the 

end of July.  We headed to Leavenworth via the scenic 

route on a beautiful Saturday morning.  There was a great 

turnout and before the day was over there were 32 mem-

bers enjoying the day together.  Breakfast was at the Pull-

man Family Restaurant in Leavenworth where excellent 

food, good service, and railroad memorabilia were enjoyed. 

 

After breakfast, we walked down the street to the C. W. 

Parker Carousel 

Museum.  We had great fun as 

we rode on a 1913 Carousel 

compliments of Mary Rose and 

Bogie.  It made us feel like 

kids again.  Many of us stayed 

and toured the museum and 

learned about the early his-

tory of Leavenworth. 

 

It was a fun time on a Peach Run also led by Mary Rose and 

Bogie as the group traveled 

along the historic Santa Fe 

Trail from Lexington, MO 

through Dover and on to Wav-

erly.  The first stop was at 

the Lexington Courthouse to 

see the cannon ball that is still 

lodged in one of the columns.   

 

The Battle of Lexington State Historical Site was the next 

stop where we were surprised to discover that even though 

the Union soldiers were entrenched and held the high 

ground, the Confederates won that battle by hiding behind 

bales of hemp and rolling them up the hill.   

In Dover, we enjoyed pork chops smoked by the American 

Legion, an antique tractor show, crafts, wine tasting, quilt 

show, homemade ice cream and a parade.  It was then on to 

Waverly and Schreiman Orchards where we enjoyed free 

samples of sweet, juicy peaches and then purchased some.  

On the way home we stopped at the Missouri Confederate 

Home near Higginsville.  This was a home for Confederate 

soldiers after the Civil War and became a cemetery.  It was 

the end to a perfect day with dinner at Jalapeños in 

Stanley, KS. 

 

Six brave souls headed north to South Dakota and Sturgis.  

Going the week prior to the actual Sturgis Rally gave the 

guys the chance to experience 

the rally without the thousands 

of people who take over the 

town.  Bison were plentiful and 

―up close and personal‖ as they 

made their way through Custer 

State Park.  Devil‘s Tower in 

Wyoming, the Black Hills, and a 

special tour of Crazy Horse were enjoyed by all. 

 

The 2013 "It's A Wild Ride" Parade in Gardner, KS was a 

chance for us to promote 

GWRRA and our chapter.  We 

met for breakfast at Tumble-

weeds and then proceeded to 

the parade staging area.  We 

managed to get near the be-

ginning of the parade, and our 

group was led by bikes sport-

ing the United States and 

GWRRA flags.  All the bikes were decked out in their finest 

and we received many waves and cheers as we rode the ap-

proximately two mile parade route. 

 

It was time once again during August for the annual break-

fast and blackberries ride.  We met early in DeSoto, bun-

dled in heavy coats and long underwear as the temperature 

was only 52º, and rode off to Louisburg led by Dave Aiken.  

We had to pull tables together that stretched from one end 

of the restaurant to the other to accommodate the twenty 

five members at Miss B‘s Cafe.  Most of us enjoyed the 

breakfast buffet and knew we would need to walk through 

the blackberry patch quickly to burn off all those yummy 

calories.                                                Next Page 
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KS-B Continued 

 
We set off for the blackberry patch after breakfast and 

created our own pa-

rade down the highway 

to Cy and Dee‘s Black-

berry Patch.  We 

filled the parking area 

with bikes and cars 

containing extended 

family members.  We 

had so many people 

picking that they ran 

out of buckets.  Mem-

bers picked berries, and purchased tomatoes and corn be-

fore heading home.  It was another day of friends, food, 

and fun with Chapter B.    

 

Chapter B events for September: 

September 5 – Dinner Ride 

September 13-14 – KS District Convention 

September 19 – Chapter Meeting 

September 28 – Breakfast Ride  

 

Safe travels, 

Paula Aiken          
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Chapter Directors 
Ron & Marjie Crawford 

       785-764-0626 

Asst. Chapter Directors 
   Don  & Brenda Williams 

          785-537-1988 

Web Master 
    John Gull 

785-266-6735 

Chapter Educator 
      Open 

      

Treasurer 
 Sandy Davis 

785-691-7000 

Chapter Editor 
    Don Williams 

    785-537-1988 

Chapter C Chapter C --  TopekaTopeka  

 

 

 
 

 

                          
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

   
    

 

We had a short notice ride on Saturday the 20th of July to 

Poncho‘s in order to celebrate Bill Hanson and Gayle 

Conway‘s birthdays.  They are 4 days apart and they are 

the same age.  We‘ll keep that part secret but Medicare 

now figures into the equation.  We rode the restaurant 

meeting Bill and Margaret there.  We had 3 trikes and a 

bike with 8 people on the trip down and back.  The ride 

was quick because about half way there somebody turned 

the heat and humidity to max and it was basically miser-

able to be on a bike for the most part.  The trip back meant 

trying to fit between the raindrops.  That was accom-

plished by all concerned even though the sky was black 

almost all the way from Ottawa to Manhattan and nobody 

got wet 

On the 21st Brenda and I departed early on the last leg of 

our goal of riding in all lower 48 states so I‘ll bore every-

body with a ride report.   

Along the way we rode the Needles Highway near Rapid 

City, SD.  That is a beautiful ride for those that haven‘t 

ridden it.  Just make sure you pay attention to the tem-

perature gauge if you are behind slow moving cars.  Also 

do not pass a slow moving tour bus that is putting out a lot 

of diesel smoke when a park ranger can see you.  The park 

ranger was very professional and a nice guy so I just 

ended up with a talking to instead of a big ticket.   

After spending the night in Sturgis, SD one week prior to 

bike week we stopped at the site of Custer‘s Last Stand, 

which is well worth the visit then proceeded to Billings, 

MT so we could rest and get an early start the next morn-

ing.   

Our next road to ride was the Bear Tooth Pass.  Charles 

Kuralt said it was the most beautiful road in America and 

I can‘t disagree with him and I‘m one of those people that 

are hard to impress with scenery.  The road took us up the 

east side of Yellowstone National park, but we didn‘t 

have time to explore the area other than to ride slowly. 

One of our future trips will be a multiday trip to the park.  

I had heard about the senior discount card for National 

Parks, but forgot about it when we entered Yellowstone so 

ended up paying $20 to ride through.  I was reminded 

later and now have the discount card and that makes it 

free for everybody else with you when you enter any Na-

tional Park and it only costs $10 and is good for life. 

After Bear Tooth Pass and Yellowstone we finally made it 

to our intermediate destination which was Polson, MT for 

the Montana District Rally.  Even though the district only 

has 3 chapters they put on an extremely good rally.  With 

the small numbers of people  

available in the state they are unable to get vendors to at-

tend, however they made up for the lack of vendors with 

having a good schedule of events and managing to keep to 

the schedule.  The seminars were all informative and con-

ducted well.  The best part was the ride to the top of Gla-

cier National Park.  We had a total of 14 bikes and trikes 

with a couple of cars tossed in for good measure.  The dis-

trict collected money from the riders in advance and the 

people with the cars stopped and purchased food for lunch 

at the top.  We rode in two different groups and took the 

time to enjoy the scenery along the way.   The climb was 

a little slow due to traffic so we had to stop once on the 

way up the mountain to let some of the bikes cool down.  

After lunch we reversed the route and made a couple of 

stops along the way so the co-riders could spend money 

on souvenirs. so the co-riders could spend money on sou-

venirs.  

After the rally we packed up and headed home via Spo-

kane, WA and Pendleton, OR completing our riding the 

lower 48 states on two wheels. We were fortunate enough 

to ride 3900 miles with no problems with the bike or traf-

fic except for a burned out tail light and we only got sprin-

kled on twice the entire way and actually only had two 

days where it was hot.  One note to anybody going in that 

direction regardless of time of year don‘t forget either the 

heated gear or a liner for your riding jacket.  It gets a bit 

cool in the mornings in many places.  We were lucky and 

our rain jackets were enough to keep the chill off.  Now 

the plan is to take trips with specific locations in mind to 

really explore what we missed.  That‘s our excuse and 

we‘re sticking to it.Our supper ride was to 5 Guys Burgers 

in Lawrence and was led by Ron & Marjie Crawford. We 

left the Kwik Shop in Topeka with three trikes and a bike 

with 7 people.   

 

                                                   Next page 
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 KS-C Continued 
 

The weather was hot and muggy and with all the construc-

tion in Topeka getting out of town wasn‘t the easiest thing 

and the slow pace of city traffic made the first portion al-

most miserable, but then anytime on a bike is better than 

no time on a bike. We ended up riding to Perry then into 

Lawrence via Lecompton to 5 Guys and were met by Al 

Davis who was in a car.  As usual the burgers were fantas-

tic, however after several trips there Brenda and I have 

wizened up and didn‘t order fries and were still full.  Now 

the chapter has to remember that one couple gets a large 

order of fries and then all share them.  I‘m pretty sure that 

will allow for everybody to still have plenty to eat.  After 

about an hour one of the workers started to clean up 

around our table.  Not sure if it was a hint to leave or not 

but we didn‘t want to wear out our welcome so we packed 

up and headed home.  Al & Sandy went their way and the 

rest of us rode back to Topeka via US 40 dropping off as 

we got near our homes. 

We held our Chapter Birthday Party at John & Teresa 

Gull‘s with 25 people in attendance.  The weather could-

n‘t have been better as was shown by the number of Gold-

wings ridden in.  I counted six bikes and trikes with at 

least half of those being ridden two up.  We had several 

visitors from the Wichita area.  I‘m not sure if they came 

for the food or just to be good GWRRA members but this 

time we‘ll give them the benefit of the doubt and say they 

a came to be good members.  We are glad they came be-

cause the more the merrier.  As always there was plenty of 

food and all of it good.  The hard part was figuring what 

to eat without looking like a pig.  I didn‘t succeed in that 

challenge but I didn‘t really care especially when it turned 

out that lunch was also supper. 

After eating and socializing for a while Ron called a meet-

ing for the chapter, but thankfully it was short so none of 

the food went to waste.  The meeting consisted mostly of 

reminders for the district rally and also the state fair.  Also 

Chapter C has been asked to supply water and/or soft 

drinks for the picnic after closing ceremonies at the rally.  

Ron has the numbers for the quantities of drinks we need 

for the event.   Anybody interested in donating or has got-

ten any donations from other sources should contact Ron.  

I had to leave before the combat croquet matches started 

so I‘m not sure who won but also haven‘t heard of any 

injuries either so that is good.  John Gull did say the Kev-

lar helmets were en-route.   Earl Barnes also brought a 

game.  I‘m not sure what it was called but it did involve 

PVC pipe and PVC squares so it might have gotten vio-

lent if anything had to be thrown. 

Brenda and I will be leading the supper ride on 

the 3rd; however as of now we aren‘t sure where 

we will be going. 

 

 

                      Anniversaries 

 

         25  Randy & Connie Anderson 

          26  Rick & Rita Thompson 

 

 

Don & Brenda Williams 

ACD/Newsletter Editors 
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http://www.kschapftroop.homestead.com.    

Gene 

    

            Chapter F Chapter F --  El DoradoEl Dorado  

                                   Gene Shannon 

              Chapter Director 

 

       Asst Chapter Director                Chapter Educator 
                  Steve & Lajuana Pena                           Russel Harrold 

            316-250-4450            316-648-4714 

  Chapter Treasurer  Chapter Web/News Letter Editor   Chapter Couple  Chapter Scrapbook 

 Gerald & Patty Sivits                         Dale Mooney             Dale & Janis Mooney  Rick & Brenda Kistler 

      620-726-5897                                316-775-0211       316-775-0211                            316.259.8920 

 

 

 

         

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On 27 July a class on OCP was held in E 

l Dorado, Kansas at the depot. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There was a tremendous turnout of interested folks in the class was 

presented by the one and only Jack Wagner.  Jack not only makes the 

class very interesting but also very enjoyable and of course the dough-

nuts and fried chicken for lunch.  Don't hurt. 

 

Sunday, 4 August we went to Cassoday. 

It was raining when we left, it was raining when we got there, 

it was raining while we were there, and it was raining when we left. 

We were the only ones there except for Gene and Dolores.  The club-

house was open so we went and and had breakfast sat around and shot 

the bull said.  Thank you for good breakfast got back in the truck and 

went home.  Just as we were leaving, some five Harley riders came 

into town made the circle and left there weren't any vendors out at all 

and the rain never stopped. 

Gene said that they had only had one good Sunday this year so far for 

the Cassoday gathering. 

 

Well!  It seems to me that the month was a lot better and busier than 

what I've indicated in this newsletter but the truth of the matter is I'm 

running out of things to write about.  I'm going to step out on a limb, 

which I've evidently done before and may even get in trouble again, 

but I am going to ask for volunteers to write the newsletter for only 

one month out of the year.  This would give me a break from writing 

the newsletter every month and also give a different point of view 

from some other writer. 

 

Our next meeting will be September 24.  We will meet at the Pizza 

Hut in El Dorado, Kansas on main street across from Dillons at 6 PM 

to eat, and 7 PM to meet. 

 

BIRTHDAYS                                   ANNIVERSARYS 

 

 

Steve Pena 9/6                               Bud and Alice Mounts 9/4 
Janis  Mooney 9/7                          John and Karen Glaves 9/17 
Gerald Sivits 9/15              

 

http://www.kschapftroop.homestead.com
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     Chapter Director                       Asst Chapter Director                  Chapter Educator          
   Terry & Judy Mann                    Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch                    Marv Ayres       

       620-728-9320                                        620-921-5941                              620-241-2499                   

 

       Chapter Treasurer             Chapter Editor 
    Chris & Janis Scheurer     Georgeanna & Dale Tritsch 

             620-899-5772                          620-921-5941 

Chapter H — Hutchinson 
           Blue Dragon Country 

It is hot this time of year.  There are a lot of good rides but the 

weather and roads are hot.  Hot pavement is not good on motorcycle 

tires.  (any tires).  Always check your tires, they separate you from the 

road. 

 

   

On July 20, 19 members rode to Perkins restaurant for breakfast.   

 

We had a very good turnout for our July meeting.  I enjoyed visiting 

with new members and the guests.  I was asked by Carolyn Goering 

how our monthly drawings for the $5 prize worked and explained that 

members would write down the member number on a piece of paper 

that would be drawn.  Then if that member saw their number in the 

next newsletter they could claim the $5 at the next meeting. 

   July 26 we rode to Salina to Logan‘s Steakhouse.  It was supposed 

to be a bug run but no bugs.  I guess it was BYOB (bring your own 

bug).  We had a good time with 6 riding to Salina followed by a van 

and met another there. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After Logan‘s we rode to McPherson for ice cream at Braum‘s. 

 

August 6 1 bike, 3 trikes, and one van went to Ellsworth, 

KS to Pretty Boy Floyd‘s.  Another van met us there.  It 

started out warm and cloudy.  We had a good ride through 

the back roads.  While there some of us received storm 

warnings on our phones.  Some rode on the McPherson; 

we made it to Lyons, KS when the rain started.  

We checked and there was hail and 70 mph winds where 

we were going.  We waited about 5 minutes under the 

awning where we fueled; then we headed out with full 

rain gear.  

 

                                                             Next Page 
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KS-H Continued 
 

It rained almost all the way back but the worst of the storm 

had moved on.  All in all, we had a good time. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bugsy was along for the ride.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
On August 10 we rode to the Rolling Hills Zoo near Salina, KS   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We enjoyed seeing all the animals and touring the museum.  It is really a 

great place to visit and take in all the exhibits.   

 

On August 18 we rode to Reece‘s Café in Alden, KS for breakfast.  It 

was a good day for a ride. 
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C 

KS-H Continued 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
There were 12 of us on 9 Goldwings. 

 
After having breakfast, we decided to ride east on the Saxman Road 

to old 81 Hwy to McPherson, KS for ice cream at Braums.  There 

were three who went another direction, having other things to do. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We had more fun visiting and talking about our upcoming weekend 

ride to Liberal, KS.  After spending a little time there we all went our 

separate ways to head home. 

 

   Later in the day, Bill & Sarah and Dale & Georgeanna rode to Gyp-

sum to check out Big D‘s House of BBQ.  It was a fun ride on the 

back roads and the food and service was great.  The owner came over 

and visited with us and welcomed us to bring all the GWrs.  We will 

definitely plan on a dinner ride to Big D‘s soon. 

 

As always, we encourage members to bring visitors to our 

gatherings and events.  We are open to anyone coming 

along who wants to have fun, ride safe, and learn new 

things. 

 
   We need volunteers for our skit at the upcoming Kansas State Con-

vention September 13 – 14.  We will have at least two practice ses-

sions.  It should be quite entertaining. 

 

   Our calendar is mostly a guide.  Some events may change due to 

varying circumstances.  Always check your email and/or text mes-

sages for times and dates of events. 

 

   If you haven’t already been to our Facebook page, here it is: 
https://www.facebook.com/#!/GwrraKsDistrictChapterH?
hc_location=stream 
 
Please like us and watch for KS-H happenings. 
 

   We want to acknowledge Bill Tucker for the work and time put in 

on publishing the newsletters from all Kansas chapters.  Also we want 

to acknowledge Dale Mooney for getting the information on the inter-

net.  They both do a fantastic job.  Thanks Bill and Dale. 

 

   

             Birthdays 

 

                

                         

                      Georgeanna Tritsch—September 18 

                             Toni Ayers—September 28 

 

 

                                       Anniversaries 

 

 

 

                       Bud & Alice Mounts—September 4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Homemade mosquito trap 

Items needed: 

1 cup of water 

1/4 cup of brown sugar 

1 gram of yeast 

1 2-liter bottle 

HOW: 
1. Cut the plastic bottle in half. 

2. Mix brown sugar with hot water. Let cool. When cold, pour in the 

bottom half of the bottle. 

3. Add the yeast. No need to mix. It creates carbon dioxide, which 

attracts mosquitoes. 

4. Place the funnel part, upside down, into the other half of the bottle, 

taping them together if desired. 

5. Wrap the bottle with something black, leaving the top uncovered, 

and place it outside in an area away from your normal gathering area. 

(Mosquitoes are also drawn to the color black.) 

Change the solution every 2 weeks for continuous control. 

  *it may take a day or two to work and may not work at all in some 

areas 

 

Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch 

ACD, Newsletter Editor 

Region H, Kansas District, Chapter H 

dalet@cox.net 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/#!/GwrraKsDistrictChapterH?hc_location=stream
https://www.facebook.com/#!/GwrraKsDistrictChapterH?hc_location=stream
mailto:dalet@cox.net
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Chapter P Chapter P ––  WichitaWichita   

Chapter Director 

Dave & Sherri McDonald 

 316-650-3238 

  

       

      

 

   

     Asst Chapter Director 

       Denny & Kathy Chesnut 

         316-214-1995    

        Rider Educator 

    Rick & Carolyn Stevens  

               316-683-1138 

      Chapter Couple 

    Jim & Carol Lamb 

   316-648-6170 

 Web Master 

Dan & Tammy Vickers 

      316-524-7808 

Member Enhancment 

     Glenn Bindley 

       316-880-2396 

     Treasurer 

Carolyn Stevens 

   316-683-1138 

Website   http://autos.groups.yahoo.com/group/chapterp/  

 

C 

Meeting Night – TBD due to the State Convention 

in Abilene 

RIDES LAST MONTH: 

Chapter P breakfast ride was to Stearman field in 

Benton, Kansas. We had 11 in attendance. The 

weather and food were great and everyone had a 

good time. All Chapters should try this Café, you 

will not be disappointed.  

Our brunch ride to Carriage Crossing in Yoder was 

delicious as always! Thank you to Dave and Gloria 

Brentlinger for setting up these rides. 

The Chapter P Claremore Oklahoma trip has been 

moved to October 26th and 27th. We will tour the 

Will Rogers Memorial Museum and his Birthplace 

Ranch along with many other attractions. More details 

will be posted to the Chapter P web site. If you would like 

to ride with us please Contact Sherri or David McDonald at 

316-650-3238 to RSVP. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING RIDES: 

State Fair Ride: September 8th we will meet at 

the Hutchinson airport parking lot for staging to 

ride in the State Fair as one large group. Please 

have your State Fair tickets PRE purchased from 

Dillons. Our bikes will be on display inside the fair 

grounds. The crowd loves to look at our bikes and 

this is a great opportunity to promote GWRRA! 

Come out and have some fun with us. 

Kansas State Rally: September 13th -14th Chapter 

P will be handling classification and staging for 

the bike show. We will need many hands to make 

this a success so please come out and support our 

Chapter. Sherri McDonald and Kathy Chesnut will 

be responsible for the vendor walk. We also will 

be responsible for providing the buns for the 

cookout after the convention is over for the BBQ. 

If you are planning to attend the BBQ please 

bring along one side item to contribute. Dinner 

rides and dessert for the meeting this month will 

be planned by Dave and Gloria Brentlinger. Thanks 

guys for taking two months in a row! 

There are no birthdays or anniversaries for the 

month of September. 

 

Everyone have a safe month! 

David & Sherri McDonald  

Directors Chapter P    
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Chapter QChapter Q  ––   WellingtonWellington  

 

 

         Chapter Directors                                     Ass‟t Chapter Directors 
         Jack & Teresa Kistler                                              Bill & Sheila Tucker 

               620-782-9636                  Chapter MEC               316-777-1052 

          Chapter Treasurer      Ron & Judy Eggleston       Chapter Educators 

               Becky Mangus                                                                 Open 

                                                                                                   

 

 

My wife doesn‘t nag; she just drops a few hints like that it‘s my turn 

to do the monthly newsletter. So here it goes! 

 

 It‘s been a mixed bag of weather we have had this year, from 

3 to 4 late season snows to mowing grass like we hardly have done 

for 3 years, then to flooding.  With all of this it has taken up valuable 

riding time to get caught up on yard work.  Well all I can say is if it 

doesn‘t go straight to winter we all should be able to get some great 

riding in. 

 

 We want to remind everyone that we‘re all welcome to at-

tend the other chapter rides.  There were 3 bikes from Chapter Q that 

attended Marty‘s Crazy/Mystery Ride.  Next time Marty says to leave 

the GPS‘s home he needs to do the same, you can ask him about that 

little matter later. 

 

 Once again we are looking forward to our favorite ―Q‖ ride, 

the Fall Foliage Ride.  This year we are going to Mountain View and 

Mountain Home Arkansas.  We are planning on stopping at an Old 

Mill and some Caverns, which are ranked in the top 10 in North 

America, along the way.  This ride is a great way to rekindle old 

friendships and meet new members that all share the same interest. 

This year we will plan on slowing the groups down and smelling 

those roses that we have seemed to miss.  The hotel information for 

the ride is on the district webpage or you can contact Teresa. 

 

 The new meeting place has been working very well, with 

good attended meetings. We missed a few members in August due to 

the Cowley County Fair going on and missed everyone in July since 

we cancelled our meeting because of Wing Ding. 

 

 Once again Wing Ding was very good.  For Teresa and me it 

was our 10th year working on the EMG Team and our 11th Wing Ding.  

We have really enjoyed and stored away several great memories 

along with meeting several new members and catching up on stories 

with the old ones that we can‘t wait to see each year. 

 

 By this time most of you have heard about our rear tire that 

came apart on our way home from Greenville. The tire managed to 

hold air and we drove on it 52 miles before we got to Chase Mo-

torsports in Paducah, Kentucky to put one on and get us home.  This 

was the first time for us to call Rescue Plus and also members in the 

Gold Book.  Once again the great members of GWRRA came through 

helping us get through a trying time.  We also got help out of Face-

book with Jack Schoeck directing us to the same shop that put a stem 

in for him the previous Monday.  Big Thanks go out to Dick Frazer of 

Eddyville, Ky., for selling us a 1500 tire and bringing it to the motel 

and to Bob & Cheryl Garrett from DeSoto, Ks, for following us to the 

motel and dodging rubber coming off. 

 

 We‘re happy to see Duane and Cathy Sherrard finally got 

there new 1800 back together so that they can ride with us again.  

Congrats you guys on your new bike.  Also, we have a new couple 

that has joined Chapter ―Q‖, Steve & Sue Boone from Winfield; they 

just got their bike out of the shop and are looking forward to riding 

with the group.  By the way Tom Sweet, the Boones bike looks real 

good you did a nice job fixing it up for them. 

 

Other events to look forward to coming up are:   

       Ks. State Fair Sept. 8th 

  

 Ks. Dist. Convention in Abilene, Sept. 13th & 14th. 

 

   Ark City Arkalalah Light Parade ( We will announce more details 

as we get them) We also hope Jim & Carol Owens will have their 

trike going by the light parade or Jim might have to pull Carol in a 

wagon, with lights on it of course!! 

 

September Birthdays:  Dick Shaw 7th, Virginia Fiske 16th and Jimmy 

Gardner 30th 

 

 Anniversaries:  Ray & Norma Wirtz 28th 

 

 

Until the next time, 

Jack Kistler, Ks. ―Q‖ Director 
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Kansas Couple of The Year 
 

David purchased his first motorcycle in 1982 when he was just 19.  It was a Honda CX500. At 

that time he looked at and dreamed of someday owning a Goldwing motorcycle.  David and 

Sherri met some years later in the summer of 1986 and married in 1987.  They have lived 

near or in Douglass Kansas for most of the last 26 years.  Since then they have owned a 

number of motorcycles most of them small Yamahas and Hondas.  In 2009 they purchased a 

GL 1500 and started riding together with Chapter P Wichita.  They have attended a number 

of GWRRA events including many state and region conventions.  Sherri held the position as 

chapter treasurer and they are currently the directors for Chapter P Wichita.  Sherri recently 

left her job with Christ Lutheran Church to spend more time with David and to be available 

to travel and enjoy many of the GWRRA activities.  David is a senior manager for D-J Engi-

neering.  Just last year Sherri found David his dream motorcycle on craigslist, a 1981 GL 

1100.  They have rode it to many GWRRA functions. 
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Kansas Chapter Couples 2013 

CHAPTER A COUPLE OF THE YEAR 
Steve and Terri Bockhaus 

 

 
 

CHAPTER B COUPLE OF THE YEAR 
Roger and Melissa Shores 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

CHAPTER F COUPLE OF THE YEAR 
           Dale and Janis Mooney 

 

― 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHAPTER H COUPLE OF THE YEAR 
Daryl and Nita Reiger 
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Kansas Chapter Couples 2013 

CHAPTER P COUPLE OF THE YEAR 
James and Carol Lamb 

 

 

 

CHAPTER Q COUPLE OF THE YEAR 
Jim and Carol Owens 
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SUPPORT OUR SPONSERS 
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SUPPORT OUR SPONSERS 
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MOTEL AND CAMPING INFORMATION 
 

Super 8 Motel $63.86 + tax Continental Breakfast– Pets allowed for additional fee 

2207 N Buckeye, 1-800-800-8000 

 

Holiday Inn  $95.00 + tax  Full Breakfast– Pets allowed for additional fee 

110 E Lafayette Ave, 1-785-263-4049 

 

America‘s Best Value Inn:  $47.00 + tax Continental Breakfast– Pets allowed for  

additional fee. 2210 N Buckeye, 1-785-263-2050 

 

Kansas Free Fair Grounds Camping:  $15.00 per night. Next to Sterl Building. 

619 N Rogers. Electric hookup, no water hookup. Dump station located at 4th & Rogers 

(Very Close). Restrooms available in Sterl Building at night. Showers also available in 

Building #9, close by.  For additional information, contact Becky at 785-263-4570 or 

email ckff619@att.net. 

 There are fifteen attractions for your entertainment. View the website 

www.abilenekansas.org. 

 Registration forms will be available soon. Check the Ks Web page and Kansas 

Winger for more information. 

                                                 Your Kansas District Team 

S 

September 13 & 14, 2013 
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―Steaming Into Abilene‖ 
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35 September 2013 Kansas Winger 

 

Be sure to watch and support 

your ―NEW‖ Kansas 

 Motorcycle Drill Team at the 

Kansas District  

Convention in Abilene this  

September 
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Registration for Convention Next Page 
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GOLD WING ROAD RIDERS ASSOCIATION 

KANSAS DISTRICT 
2014 SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 

January 17-19, 2014:  Mid-Winter Rendezvous, Best Western    

                      Motel, Park City Kansas 

 

April 4-6, 2014:  Region ‗H‘ Convention 

 

April 11-13, 2014: Louisiana Convention 

 

April 26, 2014:       District Spring ride to Greensburg Kansas 

 

May 2-4, 2014:  Texas Convention 

 

May 23-25, 2014: Arkansas Convention 

 

June 13-15, 2014: District Campout, Council Grove Kansas 

 

September 12-14, 2014: Kansas Convention, Abilene Kansas   

                                          ―Where Rails meet the Trails‖ 

 

September 27, 2014:   District Fall ride to Wamego Kansas 

 

November 16,2014 :     Region Staff Meeting, Marshall, TX 

 
Note: To my knowledge Oklahoma has not announced their 2014 

date or location. Attend their 2013 convention October 3-5, 2013 in 

McAlester Oklahoma!! 


